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Newsletter 17.7.2020 
Hello parents/carers, children and staff 
 

Meet and Treat!  

Thank you to all of you that were able to make our ‘Meet and Treat’ event on 

Monday.  The rain just about held off for the most part.  The teachers really 

appreciated meeting you and your child and were happy to answer questions and 

put a face to the name.  We really enjoyed seeing you again! 

The new school term  

As we look forward to the new school term there are a few final things to mention.  

All information will be transferred up to the new teacher.  Medical information and dietry 

requirements will be shared, however, if you have any concerns, please share in a private 

message on Class Dojo to the new teacher before Tuesday or early September. 

I know that for many of you, including our own staff, childcare before school is a major 

concern.  As you are aware, we will be operating in ‘class bubbles’. It is our intention to keep these bubbles as 

protected as possible in the early days of our return.  We will be welcoming back 450 children; 4 times the number 

we are dealing with now, with extensive control measures in place. Our attentions must once again turn to our 

primary focus of providing a high quality education and learning environment for our pupils.  

I'm sure you can appreciate that the planning and thought that has needed to be applied to reopening, whilst 

complying with all the control measures required, has been extensive. The trust therefore has taken the decision to 

focus on our core responsibilities and statutory requirements to maintain a full school day, working normal school 

hours with quality first teaching for all pupils. This has required a change in usual staffing allocations to limit 

interactions between 'bubbles' and reduce the number of adults who will be working across different bubbles. This 

will be particularly important for younger age groups where the pupils are less likely to maintain social distancing. 

I hope that you will be reassured that the safety of everyone within our school 

remains our overriding priority along with a commitment to review the provision 

very early in the Autumn term once the new measures in place have been tested. 

Please be assured that both our Trust leaders and I are working hard to put plans in 

place for September that keep the community as safe as possible.   

Top tips for September:  

 All children back to school on Monday 7th September 

 Please keep an eye on Class Dojo for messages (this will be the main source of communication between you 

and the class teacher in September) 

 One small bag is allowed to carry a lunchbox, water bottle, suncream and reading book 

 School uniform to be worn 

 PE kit can be worn to school on the day your child is having PE (you will be informed when this is by your 

child’s teacher on Dojo – school uniform can then be washed) 

 Please return consent forms that were given out at the Meet and Treat (these can come back to us in 

September) 
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 Only one adult per household or friendship bubble to ‘drop and go’ at the classroom door   

 Keep your distance from other adults and families – it is still recommended that adults adhere to the 2 

metre distance rule 

 Children can wear trainers to school for the autumn term so that physical activity can take place at any time 

 Any child who has been shielding and remains in the care of a specialist, please contact the school to discuss 

returning in September 

 All children in KS1 and those eligible for Free School Meals in KS2 will be provided with a school packed 

lunch.  Children in KS2 can pay for a packed lunch in the usual way or bring their own 

PLAN of the school FYI 

 

Times of the school day 

There will be a one way-system flexible drop off – clockwise around the building: 

8:30am – 8:50am gate by Coop and main gate opens – children/parent enter and go straight in to class. 

Parent/carer leaves out of EYFS gate. 

If child isn’t willing to ‘drop & go’ parent and child do another lap. 
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Leaving the classroom: 

EYFS, Y1, Y4 finish at 3pm 

Y2, Y3, Y5, Y6 finish at 3:15pm 

Parent/carer line up on lines that will be painted directly outside the classroom. 

Farewell to the fabulous Year 6 

On Monday, we said our fond farewell to Year 6.  At the beginning of the year, we would never have guessed that 

the year would have panned out as it has.  It was lovely to see the year group back together again and whilst it 

wasn’t the usual send off we would normally do or would wish to do, it was great to see them before they head off 

to secondary education and on to the next exciting part of their school career.   

From all of us at Treloweth and the staff over the years, we hope that they continue to thrive and flourish.  They 

leave happy memories behind and we will remember them as a lovely, fun and positive year group.  I personally 

remember dancing the ‘Cupid Slide’ with both classes – I wish you could have seen it!  It was great fun and a special 

moment in time. 

The end of year video has been posted on Facebook and the school website and as of this morning, we over 2800 

views – incredible!  

Thank you to all parent/carers that leave us this year.   The end of the primary years are a milestone for some of you; 

I hope that the years ahead are happy and fulfilling ones and that your families stay safe and go on to achieve 

brilliant things. 

Last week’s puzzle from Mrs Rogers 

 

The solution: 

 

 

This is the last newsletter of the academic year.  Teachers will not be posting messages over the summer break.  This 

has been an extraordinary 18 weeks; thank you for bearing with us over this challenging time.  Never before, have 

schools asked to respond so quickly and make so many changes.  It has been a period of constant change and I have 

no doubt that we will continue to adapt and respond next term.  I must take this opportunity to thank the staff for all 

that they have done whether at home or in school.  They have been truly marvellous. 
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Please take the opportunity to have a well-deserved break from home learning and I 

hope that you get to enjoy the sights and sounds of Cornwall.  Have a lovely holiday.  

Take care and see you on 7th September! 

Best wishes, Mrs May 

This term is officially due to end on Tuesday 21st July 2020.  You are welcome to 

collect from 1:30pm but we will remain open until 4:45pm.  

 

If you have a personal family situation and require me to 

phone you please email: 

secretary@treloweth.cornwall.sch.uk   in the subject box, 

write FAO: Headteacher with a short message and your 

name and phone number and I will call you. 

 

mailto:secretary@treloweth.cornwall.sch.uk

